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? ? ? ? ? To lovers, "What see ye?" he saith, and to hearts of stone, "What love ye," quoth he, "[if to love me ye disdain?"].[When the king returned
to his palace,] he went in to his wife Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'I give thee the glad news of thine eunuch's return.' And he told her what had
betided and of the youth whom he had brought with him. When she heard this, her wits fled and she would have cried out, but her reason restrained
her, and the king said to her, 'What is this? Art thou overcome with grief for [the loss of] the treasure or [for that which hath befallen] the eunuch?'
'Nay, as thy head liveth, O king!' answered she. 'But women are fainthearted.' Then came the servant and going in to her, told her all that had
befallen him and acquainted her with her son's case also and with that which he had suffered of stresses and how his uncle had exposed him to
slaughter and he had been taken prisoner and they had cast him into the pit and hurled him from the top of the citadel and how God had delivered
him from these perils, all of them; and he went on to tell her [all that had betided him], whilst she wept..Meanwhile, the youth abode expecting his
governor's return, but he returned not; wherefore concern and chagrin waxed upon him, because of his mistress, and his longing for her redoubled
and he was like to slay himself. She became aware of this and sent him a messenger, bidding him to her. So he went to her and she questioned him
of the case; whereupon he told her what was to do of the matter of his governor, and she said to him, 'With me is longing the like of that which is
with thee, and I misdoubt me thy messenger hath perished or thy father hath slain him; but I will give thee all my trinkets and my clothes, and do
thou sell them and pay the rest of my price, and we will go, I and thou, to thy father.'.So saying, he went away, whilst Mesrour entered and taking
up Aboulhusn, shut the door after him, and followed his master, till he reached the palace, what while the night drew to an end and the cocks cried
out, and set him down before the Commander of the Faithful, who laughed at him. Then he sent for Jaafer the Barmecide and when he came before
him, he said to him, "Note this young man and when thou seest him to-morrow seated in my place of estate and on the throne of my Khalifate and
clad in my habit, stand thou in attendance upon him and enjoin the Amirs and grandees and the people of my household and the officers of my
realm to do the like and obey him in that which he shall command them; and thou, if he bespeak thee of anything, do it and hearken unto him and
gainsay him not in aught in this coming day." Jaafer answered with, "Hearkening and obedience," (17) and withdrew, whilst the Khalif went in to
the women of the palace, who came to him, and he said to them, "Whenas yonder sleeper awaketh to-morrow from his sleep, kiss ye the earth
before him and make obeisance to him and come round about him and clothe him in the [royal] habit and do him the service of the Khalifate and
deny not aught of his estate, but say to him, 'Thou art the Khalif.'" Then he taught them what they should say to him and how they should do with
him and withdrawing to a privy place, let down a curtain before himself and slept..? ? ? ? ? The raven of parting croaks loud at our door; Alas, for
our raven cleaves fast to us aye!.12. Asleep and Awake cclxxi.When Ibrahim heard this, he let fetch the thieves and said to them, 'Tell me truly,
which of you shot the arrow that wounded me.' Quoth they, 'It was this youth that is with us.' Whereupon the king fell to looking upon him and said
to him, 'O youth, acquaint me with thy case and tell me who was thy father and thou shalt have assurance from God.' 'O my lord,' answered the
youth, 'I know no father; as for me, my father lodged me in a pit [when I was little], with a nurse to rear me, and one day, there fell in upon us a
lion, which tore my shoulder, then left me and occupied himself with the nurse and rent her in pieces; and God vouchsafed me one who brought me
forth of the pit.' Then he related to him all that had befallen him, first and last; which when Ibrahim heard, he cried out and said, 'By Allah, this is
my very son!' And he said to him, 'Uncover thy shoulder.' So he uncovered it and behold, it was scarred..5. Noureddin Ali of Cairo and his Son
Bedreddin Hassan xx.? ? ? ? ? If the rose be entitled the pride of the morn, Before me nor after she wins it, I ween..111 El Melik es Zahir
Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police dccccxxx.?Story of King Dadbin and His Viziers..Destiny, Of, i. 136..Then he
turned to the viziers and said to them, "Out on ye! What liars ye are! What excuse is left you?" "O king," answered they, "there abideth no excuse
for us and our sin hath fallen upon us and broken us in pieces. Indeed we purposed evil to this youth and it hath reverted upon us, and we plotted
mischief against him and it hath overtaken us; yea, we digged a pit for him and have fallen ourselves therein." So the king bade hoist up the viziers
upon the gibbets and crucify them there, for that God is just and ordaineth that which is right. Then Azadbekht and his wife and son abode in
joyance and contentment, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and they died all; and extolled be the perfection of the [Ever-]Living
One, who dieth not, to whom be glory and whose mercy be upon us for ever and ever! Amen..? ? ? ? ? As if the maid the day resplendent and her
locks The night that o'er it spreads its shrouding darkness were..? ? ? ? ? Wherefore fair patience look thou use, for sure 'tis praiseworthy; Yea, and
its issues evermore are blessed and benign;.As for Queen Kemeriyeh, she flew off to the palace of her sister Wekhimeh and told her what Meimoun
had done and how [he avouched that], whenas he saw defeat [near at hand], he would slay Tuhfeh; 'and indeed,' added she, 'he is resolved upon
this; else had he not dared to commit this outrage. So do thou contrive the affair as thou deemest well, for thou hast no superior in judgment.' Then
they sent for Queen Zelzeleh and Queen Sherareh and sat down to take counsel, one with another, of that which they should do in the matter. Then
said Wekhimeh, 'We were best fit out a ship in this island [wherein is my palace] and embark therein, in the guise of mortals, and fare on till we
come to a little island, that lieth over against Meimoun's palace. There will we [take up our abode and] sit drinking and smiting the lute and singing.
Now Tuhfeh will of a surety be sitting looking upon the sea, and needs must she see us and come down to us, whereupon we will take her by force
and she will be under our hands, so that none shall avail more to molest her on any wise. Or, if Meimoun be gone forth to do battle with the Jinn,
we will storm his stronghold and take Tuhfeh and raze his palace and put to death all who are therein. When he hears of this, his heart will be rent
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in sunder and we will send to let our father know, whereupon he will return upon him with his troops and he will be destroyed and we shall be quit
of him.' And they answered her, saying, 'This is a good counsel.' Then they bade fit out a ship from behind the mountain, (244) and it was fitted out
in less than the twinkling of an eye. So they launched it on the sea and embarking therein, together with four thousand Afrits, set out, intending for
Meimoun's palace. Moreover, they bade other five thousand Afrits betake themselves to the island under the Crescent Mountain and lie in wait for
them there..EN NUMAN AND THE ARAB OF THE BENOU TAI. (168).TABLE OF CONTENTS OF THE BRESLAU (TUNIS)EDITION OF
THE ARABIC TEXT OF THE BOOK OF THE THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun el Hakim bi
Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the, iii. 171..Young Men, El Hejjaj and the Three, i. 53..Then she returned home, troubled and careful; and
when her husband saw her on this wise, he questioned her of her case and she said to him, 'Verily, my breast is straitened by reason of thee and of
the simpleness of thine intent. Straitness liketh me not and thou in thy [present] craft gaiuest nought; so either do thou seek out a craft other than
this or pay me my due (17) and let me go my way.' Her husband chid her for this and admonished her; (18) but she would not be turned from her
intent and said to him, 'Go forth and watch yonder physician how he doth and leam from him what he saith.' Quoth he, 'Let not thy heart be
troubled: I will go every day to the physician's assembly.'.? ? ? ? ? Lo, in my heart the heat of every heart burns high And in mine eyes unite the
tears of every eye..SHEHRZAD AND SHEHRIYAR..Now the king of the Greeks heard tell of the damsel (132) and of the beauty and grace
wherewith she was gifted, wherefore his heart clave to her and he sent to seek her in marriage of Suleiman Shah, who could not refuse him. So he
arose and going in to Shah Khatoun, said to her, 'O my daughter, the king of the Greeks hath sent to me to seek thee in marriage. What sayst thou?'
She wept and answered, saying, 'O king, how canst thou find it in thy heart to bespeak me thus? Abideth there husband for me, after the son of my
uncle?' 'O my daughter,' rejoined the king, 'it is indeed as thou sayest; but let us look to the issues of affairs. Needs must I take account of death, for
that I am an old man and fear not but for thee and for thy little son; and indeed I have written to the king of the Greeks and others of the kings and
said, "His uncle slew him," and said not that he [hath recovered and] is living, but concealed his affair. Now hath the king of the Greeks sent to
demand thee in marriage, and this is no thing to be refused and fain would we have our back strengthened with him." (133) And she was silent and
spoke not..143. Ibrahim of Mosul and the Devil dclxxxvii.Now Ilan Shah had three viziers, in whose hands the affairs [of the kingdom] were
[aforetime] and they had been used to leave not the king night nor day; but they became shut out from him by reason of Abou Temam and the king
was occupied with him to their exclusion. So they took counsel together upon the matter and said, 'What counsel ye we should do, seeing that the
king is occupied from us with yonder man, and indeed he honoureth him more than us? But now come, let us cast about for a device, whereby we
may remove him from the king.' So each of them spoke forth that which was in his mind, and one of them said, 'The king of the Turks hath a
daughter, whose like there is not in the world, and whatsoever messenger goeth to demand her in marriage, her father slayeth him. Now our king
hath no knowledge of this; so, come, let us foregather with him and bring up the talk of her. When his heart is taken with her, we will counsel him
to despatch Abou Temam to seek her hand in marriage; whereupon her father will slay him and we shall be quit of him, for we have had enough of
his affair.".When the Khalif heard this, he laughed heartily and said, "By Allah, O my brother, thou art indeed excused in this matter, now that I
know the cause and that the cause hath a tail. Nevertheless if it please God, I will not sever myself from thee." "O my guest," replied Aboulhusn,
"did I not say to thee, 'Far be it that what is past should recur! For that I will never again foregather with any'?" Then the Khalif rose and
Aboulhusn set before him a dish of roast goose and a cake of manchet-bread and sitting down, fell to cutting off morsels and feeding the Khalif
therewith. They gave not over eating thus till they were content, when Aboulhusn brought bowl and ewer and potash (16) and they washed their
hands..The Sixth Day.So Ishac returned to the slave-dealer and said to him, 'Harkye, Gaffer Said!*' 'At thy service, O my lord,' answered the old
man; and Ishac said, 'In the corridor is a cell and therein a damsel pale of colour. What is her price in money and how much dost thou ask for her?,
Quoth the slave-dealer, 'She whom thou mentionest is called Tuhfet el Hemca.' (174) 'What is the meaning of El Hemca?' asked Ishac, and the old
man replied, 'Her price hath been paid down an hundred times and she still saith, "Show me him who desireth to buy me;" and when I show her to
him, she saith, "This fellow is not to my liking; he hath in him such and such a default." And in every one who would fain buy her she allegeth
some default or other, so that none careth now to buy her and none seeketh her, for fear lest she discover some default in him.' Quoth Ishac, 'She
seeketh presently to sell herself; so go thou to her and enquire of her and see her price and send her to the palace.' 'O my lord,' answered Said, 'her
price is an hundred dinars, though, were she whole of this paleness that is upon her face, she would be worth a thousand; but folly and pallor have
diminished her value; and behold, I will go to her and consult her of this.' So he betook himself to her, and said to her, 'Wilt thou be sold to Ishac
ben Ibrahim el Mausili?' 'Yes,' answered she, and he said, 'Leave frowardness, (175) for to whom doth it happen to be in the house of Ishac the
boon-companion?' (176).? ? ? ? ? For death in your absence to us was decreed; But, when ye came back, we were quickened anew..? ? ? ? ? Accuse
me falsely, cruelly entreat me; still ye are My heart's beloved, at whose hands no rigour I resent..When the evening evened, the king sat in his privy
chamber and bade fetch the vizier, who presented himself before him, and the king required of him the promised story. So the vizier answered,
"With all my heart. Know, O king, that.O amir of justice, be kind to thy subjects, iii. 24..Quintessence of Things, The King who knew the, i.
230..Lewdness, The Pious Woman accused of, ii. 5..Now the dancing of Iblis pleased Queen Es Shuhba and she said to him, 'By Allah, this is a
goodly dancing!' He thanked her for this and said to Tuhfeh, 'O Tuhfeh, there is not on the face of the earth a skilfuller than Ishac en Nedim; but
thou art more skilful than he. Indeed, I have been present with him many a time and have shown him passages (234) on the lute, and there have
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betided me such and such things with him. (235) Indeed, the story of my dealings with him is a long one and this is no time to repeat it; but now I
would fain show thee a passage on the lute, whereby thou shall be exalted over all the folk.' Quoth she to him, 'Do what seemeth good to thee.' So
he took the lute and played thereon on wondrous wise, with rare divisions and extraordinary modulations, and showed her a passage she knew not;
and this was liefer to her than all that she had gotten. Then she took the lute from him and playing thereon, [sang and] presently returned to the
passage that he had shown her; and he said, 'By Allah, thou singest better than I!' As for Tuhfeh, it was made manifest to her that her former usance
(236) was all of it wrong and that what she had learnt from the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis was the origin and foundation [of all perfection] in the art.
So she rejoiced in that which she had gotten of [new skill in] touching the lute far more than in all that had fallen to her lot of wealth and raiment
and kissed the Sheikh's hand..67. Haroun er Reshid and Zubeideh in the Bath ccclxxxv.They have shut out thy person from my sight, iii.
43..Affairs, Of Looking to the Issues of, i. 80..Now the king, who had plundered Abou Sabir['s goods] and driven him forth of his village, had an
enemy; and the latter took horse against him and overcame him and captured his [capital] city; wherefore he addressed himself to flight and came
to Abou Sabir's city, craving protection of him and seeking that he should succour him. He knew not that the king of the city was the headman
whom he had despoiled; so he presented himself before him and made complaint to him; but Abou Sabir knew him and said to him, 'This is
somewhat of the issue of patience. God the Most High hath given me power over thee.' Then he bade his guards plunder the [unjust] king and his
attendants; so they plundered them and stripping them of their clothes, put them forth of his country. When Abou Sabir's troops saw this, they
marvelled and said, 'What is this deed that the king doth? There cometh a king to him, craving protection, and he despoileth him! This is not of the
fashion of kings.' But they dared not [be]speak [him] of this..? ? ? ? ? Let destiny with loosened rein its course appointed fare And lie thou down to
sleep by night, with heart devoid of care;.There was once a man of the drapers, who had a fair wife, and she was curtained (54) and chaste. A
certain young man saw her coming forth of the bath and loved her and his heart was occupied with her. So he cast about [to get access to her] with
all manner of devices, but availed not to win to her; and when he was weary of endeavour and his patience was exhausted for weariness and his
fortitude failed him and he was at an end of his resources against her, he complained of this to an old woman of ill-omen, (55) who promised him
to bring about union between him and her. He thanked her for this and promised her all manner of good; and she said to him, "Get thee to her
husband and buy of him a turban-cloth of fine linen, and let it be of the goodliest of stuffs.".Then the Khalif summoned her to his presence a fourth
time and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, sing." So she improvised and sang the following verses:.The old woman went out, running, whilst the Khalif
and Mesrour laughed, and gave not over running till she came into the street. Aboulhusn saw her and knowing her, said to his wife, "O Nuzhet el
Fuad, meseemeth the Lady Zubeideh hath sent to us to see who is dead and hath not given credence to Mesrour's report of thy death; so she hath
despatched the old woman, her stewardess, to discover the truth; wherefore it behoveth me to be dead in my turn, for the sake of thy credit with the
Lady Zubeideh." Accordingly, he lay down and stretched himself out, and she covered him and bound his eyes and feet and sat at his head,
weeping..On this wise they did three times, and every time [he climbed the tree] the lover came up out of the underground place and bestrode her,
whilst her husband looked on and she still said, 'O liar, seest thou aught?' 'Yes,' would he answer and came down in haste, but saw no one and she
said to him, 'By my life, look and say nought but the truth!' Then said he to her, 'Arise, let us depart this place, (234) for it is full of Jinn and
Marids.' [So they returned to their house] and passed the night [there] and the man arose in the morning, assured that this was all but imagination
and illusion. And so the lover accomplished his desire. (235) Nor, O king of the age," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of
the king and the tither.".53. King Kelyaad (231) of Hind and his Vizier Shimas dcix.? ? ? ? ? How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle
me?.Quoth I (and mine a body is of passion all forslain), iii. 81..(When Shehriyar heard this, he said in himself, 'By Allah, I have indeed been
reckless in the slaying of women and girls, and praised be God who hath occupied me with this damsel from the slaughter of souls, for that the
slaughter of souls is a grave [matter!] By Allah, if Shah Bekht spare the vizier, I will assuredly spare Shehrzad!' Then he gave ear to the story and
heard her say to her sister:).So saying, he took leave of the woman and her husband and set out, intending for Akil, his father's brother's son. Now
there was between Baghdad and Akil's abiding-place forty days' journey; so El Abbas settled himself on the back of his courser and his servant
Aamir mounted also and they fared forth on their way. Presently, El Abbas turned right and left and recited the following verses:.Then she took
leave of the princess and veiling her face, disguised herself; (30) after which she mounted the mule and sallying forth, went round about seeking
her lord in the thoroughfares of Baghdad three days' space, but lit on no tidings of him; and on the fourth day, she rode forth without the city. Now
it was the noontide hour and great was the heat, and she was aweary and thirst waxed upon her. Presently, she came to the mosque, wherein the
young Damascene had taken shelter, and lighting down at the door, said to the old man, [the Muezzin], "O elder, hast thou a draught of cold water?
Indeed, I am overcome with heat and thirst." Quoth he, "[Come up] with me into my house." So he carried her up into his lodging and spreading
her [a carpet and cushions], seated her [thereon]; after which he brought her cold water and she drank and said to the eunuch, "Go thy ways with
the mule and on the morrow come back to me here." [So he went away] and she slept and rested herself..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Voyage of Sindbad
the Sailor.And when she had made an end of her song, she wept sore..The folk flocked about them, to divert themselves with watching the play,
and they called the bystanders to witness of the wager and fell a-playing. El Abbas forbore the merchant, so he might lead him on, and
procrastinated with him awhile; and the merchant won and took of him the hundred dinars. Then said the prince, "Wilt thou play another game?"
And the other answered, "O youth, I will not play again, except it be for a thousand dinars." Quoth the prince, "Whatsoever thou stakest, I will
legal-guide-for-starting-running-a-small-business.pdf
Page 3/10

Legal Guide For Starting Running A Small Business

match thy stake with the like thereof." So the merchant brought out a thousand dinars and the prince covered them with other thousand. Then they
fell a-playing, but El Abbas was not long with him ere he beat him in the square of the elephant, (77) nor did he leave to do thus till he had beaten
him four times and won of him four thousand dinars..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother clii.Tenth Officer's Story, The, ii.
172.? ? ? ? ? i. The Credulous Husband dcccxcviii."By Allah, he treadeth no carpet of mine! Who is at the door other than he?" "Jerir ibn el
Khetefa," answered Adi; and Omar said, "It is he who saith ... " [And he recited as follows:].Selim followed him till he brought him to an
underground chamber and showed him somewhat of wine that was to his mind. So he occupied him with looking upon it and taking him at
unawares, sprang upon him from behind and cast him to the earth and sat upon his breast. Then he drew a knife and set it to his jugular; whereupon
there betided Selim [that wherewithal] God made him forget all that He had decreed [unto him], (72) and he said to the cook, 'Why dost thou this
thing, O man? Be mindful of God the Most High and fear Him. Seest thou not that I am a stranger? And indeed [I have left] behind me a
defenceless woman. Why wilt thou slay me?' Quoth the cook, 'Needs must I slay thee, so I may take thy good.' And Selim said, 'Take my good, but
slay me not, neither enter into sin against me; and do with me kindness, for that the taking of my money is lighter (73) than the taking of my
life.'.The first to take the cup was Iblis the Accursed, who said, 'O Tuhfet es Sudour, sing over my cup.' So she took the lute and touching it, sang
the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? e. The Barber's Story cxlix.Presently, in came Mesrour the eunuch to him and saluted him and seeing Nuzhet el Fuad
stretched out, uncovered her face and said, "There is no god but God! Our sister Nuzhet el Fuad is dead. How sudden was the [stroke of] destiny!
May God have mercy on thee and acquit thee of responsibility!" Then he returned and related what had passed before the Khalif and the Lady
Zubeideh, and he laughing. "O accursed one,' said the Khalif, "is this a time for laughter? Tell us which is dead of them." "By Allah, O my lord,"
answered Mesrour, "Aboulhusn is well and none is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad." Quoth the Khalif to Zubeideh, "Thou hast lost thy pavilion in thy
play," and he laughed at her and said to Mesrour, "O Mesrour, tell her what thou sawest." "Verily, O my lady," said the eunuch, "I ran without
ceasing till I came in to Aboulhusn in his house and found Nuzhet el Fuad lying dead and Aboulhusn sitting at her head, weeping. I saluted him and
condoled with him and sat down by his side and uncovered the face of Nuzhet el Fuad and saw her dead and her face swollen. So I said to him,
'Carry her out forthright [to burial], so we may pray over her.' He answered, 'It is well;' and I left him to lay her out and came hither, that I might
tell you the news.".Then came forward the fourteenth officer and said, 'Know that the story I have to tell is pleasanter and more extraordinary than
this; and it is as follows..33. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Barber-Surgeon dxxxiv.When she had made an end of her song, she wept till she made
the bystanders weep and the Lady Zubeideh condoled with her and said to her, "God on thee, O Sitt el Milah, sing us somewhat, so we may
hearken to thee." "Hearkening and obedience," answered the damsel and sang the following verses:.Unto its pristine lustre your land returned and
more, iii. 132..? ? ? ? ? And when my feet trod earth, "Art slain, that we should fear," Quoth they, "or live, that we may hope again thy
sight?".When the evening evened, the king withdrew to his privy sitting-chamber and bade fetch the vizier. When he presented himself before him,
he said to him, "Tell me the story of the wealthy man who married his daughter to the poor old man." "It is well," answered the vizier. "Know, O
puissant king, that.? ? ? ? ? They have shut out thy person from my sight; They cannot shut thy memory from my spright..So, when he arose in the
morning, he repaired to the vizier and repeated to him that which the old woman had taught him; whereat the vizier marvelled and said to him,
'What sayst thou of a man, who seeth in his house four holes, and in each a viper offering to come out and kill him, and in his house are four staves
and each hole may not be stopped but with the ends of two staves? How shall he stop all the holes and deliver himself from the vipers?' When the
merchant heard this, there betided him [of concern] what made him forget the first and he said to the vizier, 'Grant me time, so I may consider the
answer.' 'Go out,' replied the vizier, 'and bring me the answer, or I will seize thy good.'.107. Abou Suweid and the Handsome Old Woman
ccccxxiii.So they wrapped him in the shroud and set him on the bier. Then they took up his bier and bearing him to the burial-place, laid him in the
grave (41) and threw the earth over him; after which the folk dispersed, but El Merouzi and the widow abode by the tomb, weeping, and gave not
over sitting till sundown, when the woman said to him, 'Come, let us go to the house, for this weeping will not profit us, nor will it restore the
dead.' 'By Allah,' answered the sharper, 'I will not budge hence till I have slept and waked by this tomb ten days, with their nights!' When she heard
this his speech, she feared lest he should keep his word and his oath, and so her husband perish; but she said in herself, 'This fellow dissembleth: if
I go away and return to my house, he will abide by him a little while and go away.' And El Merouzi said to her, 'Arise, thou, and go away.'.? ? ? ? ?
n. The Man who never Laughed again dccccxci.? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.Then said the Khalif to her, 'Repeat thy
playing, O Tuhfeh.' So she repeated it and he said to her, 'Well done!' Moreover, he said to Ishac, 'Thou hast indeed brought me that which is
extraordinary and worth in mine eyes the empire of the earth.' Then he turned to Mesrour the eunuch and said to him, 'Carry Tuhfeh to the lodging
of honour.' (189) Accordingly, she went away with Mesrour and the Khalif looked at her clothes and seeing her clad in raiment of choice, said to
Ishac, 'O Ishac, whence hath she these clothes?' 'O my lord, answered he, 'these are somewhat of thy bounties and thy largesse, and they are a gift to
her from me. By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, the world, all of it, were little in comparison with her!' Then the Khalif turned to the Vizier
Jaafer and said to him, 'Give Ishac fifty thousand dirhems and a dress of honour of the apparel of choice.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied
Jaafer and gave him that which the Khalif ordered him..Sharper, Story of the Old, ii. 187..Now this was at the beginning of the month, and when it
was the end thereof, Aboulhusn longed to drink wine and returning to his former usance, furnished his saloon and made ready food and let bring
wine; then, going forth to the bridge, he sat there, expecting one whom he should carouse withal, as of his wont. As he sat thus, behold, up came
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the Khalif [and Mesrour] to him; but Aboulhusn saluted them not and said to them, "No welcome and no greeting to the perverters! (31) Ye are no
other than devils." However, the Khalif accosted him and said to him, "O my brother, did I not say to thee that I would return to thee?" Quoth
Aboulhusn, "I have no need of thee; and as the byword says in verse:.Quoth Selma to Selim, 'Hasten not to slay him, but ponder the matter and
consider the issue to which it may lead; for whoso considereth not the issues [of his actions], fortune is no friend to him.' Then they arose on the
morrow and occupied themselves with devising how they should turn away their mother from that man, and she forebode mischief from them, by
reason of that which she saw in their eyes of alteration, for that she was keen of wit and crafty. So she took precaution for herself against her
children and Selma said to Selim, 'Thou seest that whereinto we have fallen through this woman, and indeed she hath gotten wind of our purpose
and knoweth that we have discovered her secret. So, doubtless, she will plot against us the like of that which we plot for her; for indeed up to now
she had concealed her affair, and now she will forge lies against us; wherefore, methinks, there is a thing [fore-]written to us, whereof God
(extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) knew in His foreknowledge and wherein He executeth His ordinances.' 'What is that?' asked he, and
she said, 'It is that we arise, I and thou, and go forth this night from this land and seek us a land wherein we may live and witness nought of the
doings of yonder traitress; for whoso is absent from the eye is absent from the heart, and quoth one of the poets in the following verse:.Hawk and
the Locust, The, ii. 50..Locust, The Hawk and the, ii. 50..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Officer's Story dccccxxxii.Then she arose and going in to the king,
found him with his head between his knees, and he lamenting. So she sat down by him awhile and bespoke him with soft words and said to him,
'Indeed, O my son, thou consumest mine entrails, for that these [many] days thou hast not mounted to horse, and thou lamentest and I know not
what aileth thee.' 'O my mother,' answered he, '[this my chagrin] is due to yonder accursed woman, of whom I still deemed well and who hath done
thus and thus.' Then he related to her the whole story from first to last, and she said to him, 'This thy concern is on account of a worthless woman.'
Quoth he, 'I was but considering by what death I should slay them, so the folk may [be admonished by their fate and] repent.' And she said, 'O my
son, beware of haste, for it engendereth repentance and the slaying of them will not escape [thee]. When thou art assured of this affair, do what thou
wilt.' 'O my mother,' rejoined he; 'there needeth no assurance concerning him for whom she despatched her eunuch and he fetched him.'.75 El Fezl
ben Rebiya (233) and the Old Bedouin dclx.63. Haroun er Reshid and the Two Girls dcli.When the evening evened, the king sat in his privy
sitting-chamber and his mind was occupied with the story of the singer and the druggist. So he called the vizier and bade him tell the story. "It is
well," answered he, "They tell, O my lord, that.? ? ? ? ? As at the casement high she sat, her charms I might espy, For from her cheeks the envious
veil that hid them she had ta'en..52. The Devout Israelite cccxlviii.? ? ? ? ? The earth is my birth-place, indeed; but my place Of abidance is still in
the cheeks of the fair..When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in amazement and perplexity and sinking into a seat, clutched at his beard and
shook it, till he came nigh to pluck it out. Then he arose forthright and laid hands on the youth and clapped him in prison. Moreover, he took the
eunuch also and cast them both into an underground dungeon in his house, after which he went in to Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'Thou hast done
well, by Allah, O daughter of nobles, O thou whom kings sought in marriage, for the excellence of thy repute and the goodliness of the reports of
thee! How fair is thy semblance! May God curse her whose inward is the contrary of her outward, after the likeness of thy base favour, whose
outward is comely and its inward foul, fair face and foul deeds! Verily, I mean to make of thee and of yonder good-for-nought an example among
the folk, for that thou sentest not thine eunuch but of intent on his account, so that he took him and brought him into my house and thou hast
trampled my head with him; and this is none other than exceeding hardihood; but thou shall see what I will do with you.'.Officer's Story, The
Sixteenth, ii. 193..? ? ? ? ? All wasted is my body and bowels tortured sore; Love's fire on me still waxeth, mine eyes with tears still rain..? ? ? ? ?
b. The Second Old Man's Story ii.I kissed his hand and thanked him, and as I was walking about, [waiting,] up came the guards and eunuchs with
the women, who were weeping and crying out and taking leave of one another. The eunuchs cried out to us, whereupon we came with the boat, and
they said to the boatman, "Who is this?" "This is my mate," answered he, "[whom I have brought,] to help me, so one of us may keep the boat,
whilst another doth your service." Then they brought out to us the women, one by one, saying, "Throw them [in] by the Island;" and we answered,
"It is well." Now each of them was shackled and they had made a jar of sand fast about her neck. We did as the eunuchs bade us and ceased not to
take the women, one after another, and cast them in, till they gave us my mistress and I winked to my comrade. So we took her and carried her out
into mid-stream, where I gave her the empty calabashes (188) and said to her, "Wait for me at the mouth of the canal." Then we cast her in, after
we had loosed the jar of sand from her neck and done off her fetters, and returned..? ? ? ? ? Wherewith farewell, quoth I, and peace be on thee aye,
What while the branches bend, what while the stars abide..Then she carried him up [to the estrade] and seating him on the couch, brought him meat
and wine and gave him to drink; after which she put off all that was upon her of raiment and jewels and tying them up in a handkerchief, said to
him, "O my lord, this is thy portion, all of it." Moreover she turned to the Jew and said to him, "Arise, thou also, and do even as I." So he arose in
haste and went out, scarce crediting his deliverance. When the girl was assured of his escape, she put out her hand to her clothes [and jewels] and
taking them, said to the prefect, "Is the requital of kindness other than kindness? Thou hast deigned [to visit me and eat of my victual]; so now arise
and depart from us without ill-[doing]; or I will give one cry and all who are in the street will come forth." So the Amir went out from her, without
having gotten a single dirhem; and on this wise she delivered the Jew by the excellence of her contrivance.'.Presently, she came to me again and I
said to her, "Here is thy money and I have gained [with it] other thousand dinars." Quoth she, "Keep it by thee and take these other thousand dinars.
As soon as I have departed from thee, go thou to Er Rauzeh (183) and build there a goodly pavilion, and when the building thereof is accomplished,
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give me to know thereof." So saying, she left me and went away. As soon as she was gone, I betook myself to Er Rauzeh and addressed myself to
the building of the pavilion, and when it was finished, I furnished it with the goodliest of furniture and sent to the lady to tell her that I had made an
end of its building; whereupon she sent back to me, saying, "Let him meet me to-morrow at daybreak at the Zuweyleh gate and bring with him a
good ass." So I got me an ass and betaking myself to the Zuweyleh gate, at the appointed time, found there a young man on horse- back, awaiting
her, even as I awaited her..Bihkerd, Story of King, i. 121..THE BOOK OF THE THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..? ? ? ? ? How many a
bidder unto love, a secret-craving wight, How many a swain, complaining, saith of destiny malign,.'This is idle talk,' answered the cook. 'Thou
canst not deliver thyself with this, O youth, for that in thy deliverance is my destruction.' Quoth Selim, 'I swear to thee and give thee the covenant
of God (to whom belong might and majesty) and His bond, that He took of His prophets, that I will not discover thy secret ever.' But the cook
answered, saying, 'Away! Away! This may no wise be.' However, Selim ceased not to conjure him and make supplication to him and weep, while
the cook persisted in his intent to slaughter him. Then he wept and recited the following verses:.168. Abdallah ben Fasil and his Brothers
dcccclixviii.Meanwhile Shah Khatoun went in to the king's son and conceived by him and bore a son, as he were the resplendent moon. When
Belehwan saw this that had betided his brother, jealousy and envy overcame him; so he went in one night to his father's house and coming to his
brother's lodging, saw the nurse sleeping at the chamber-door, with the cradle before her and therein his brother's child asleep. Belehwan stood by
him and fell to looking upon his face, the radiance whereof was as that of the moon, and Satan insinuated himself into his heart, so that he
bethought himself and said, 'Why is not this child mine? Indeed, I am worthier of him than my brother, [yea], and of the damsel and the kingship.'
Then envy got the better of him and anger spurred him, so that he took out a knife and setting it to the child's gullet, cut his throat and would have
severed his windpipe..When Er Reshid drew near the door of the chamber, he heard the sound of the lute and Tuhfeh's voice singing; whereat he
could not restrain his reason and was like to swoon away for excess of joy. Then he pulled out the key, but could not bring his hand to open the
door. However, after awhile, he took heart and applying himself, opened the door and entered, saying, 'Methinks this is none other than a dream or
an illusion of sleep.' When Tuhfeh saw him, she rose and coming to meet him, strained him to her bosom; and he cried out with a cry, wherein his
soul was like to depart, and fell down in a swoon. She strained him to her bosom and sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with musk, and washed
his face, till he came to himself, as he were a drunken man, for the excess of his joy in Tuhfeh's return to him, after he had despaired of her..?OF
THE APPOINTED TERM, (128) WHICH, IF IT BE ADVANCED, MAY NOT BE DEFERRED AND IF IT BE DEFERRED, MAY NOT BE
ADVANCED..? ? ? ? ? o. The Man who was lavish of his House and his Victual to one whom he knew not dcccciv.Nor," added the vizier, "is this,
O king of the age, more extraordinary or stranger than the story of the king and his chamberlain's wife; nay, the latter is rarer than this and more
delightsome.".? ? ? ? ? In wine, as the glittering sunbeams bright, my heart's contentment is, That banishes hence, with various joys, all kinds of
care and dole..? ? ? ? ? Yea, by Allah, my longing for you ne'er waneth nor passetb away; For your like among creatures is rare and sought for in
mountain and vale..The king marvelled at what he saw and questioned him of [how he came by] the knowledge of this. 'O king,' answered the old
man, 'this [kind of] jewel is engendered in the belly of a creature called the oyster and its origin is a drop of rain and it is firm to the touch [and
groweth not warm, when held in the hand]; so, when [I took the second pearl and felt that] it was warm to the touch, I knew that it harboured some
living thing, for that live things thrive not but in heat.' (209) So the king said to the cook, 'Increase his allowance.' And he appointed to him [fresh]
allowances..In every rejoicing a boon (240) midst the singers and minstrels am I, ii. 258.Sabir (Abou), Story of, i. 90..Mariyeh opened the mantle,
and when she saw that necklace, and indeed the place was illumined with the lustre thereof, she looked at her slave-girl and said to her, "By Allah,
O Shefikeh, one look at him were liefer to me than all that my hand possesseth! Would I knew what I shall do, whenas Baghdad is empty of him
and I hear no tidings of him!" Then she wept and calling for inkhorn* and paper and pen of brass, wrote the following verses:.Meanwhile,
Belehwan the froward addressed himself to pay court to Caesar, King of the Greeks, (131) and seek help of him in making war upon his father, and
he inclined unto him and gave him a numerous army. His father the king heard of this and sent to Caesar, saying, 'O king of illustrious might,
succour not an evil-doer. This is my son and he hath done thus and thus and cut his brother's throat and that of his brother's son in the cradle.' But
he told not the King of the Greeks that the child [had recovered and] was alive. When Caesar heard [the truth] of the matter, it was grievous to him
and he sent back to Suleiman Shah, saying, 'If it be thy will, O king, I will cut off his head and send it to thee.' But he made answer, saying, 'I reck
not of him: the reward of his deed and his crimes shall surely overtake him, if not to-day, then to-morrow.' And from that day he continued to
correspond with Caesar and to exchange letters and presents with him..?THE THIRTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? So fell and fierce my
stroke is, if on a mountain high It lit, though all of granite, right through its midst 'twould shear..When Sindbad the Sailor had made an end of his
story, all who were present marvelled at that which had befallen him. Then he bade his treasurer give the porter an hundred mithcals of gold and
dismissed him, charging him return on the morrow, with the rest of the folk, to hear the history of his seventh voyage. So the porter went away to
his house, rejoicing; and on the morrow he presented himself with the rest of the guests, who sat down, as of their wont, and occupied themselves
with eating and drinking and merry-making till the end of the day, when their host bade them hearken to the story of his seventh voyage. Quoth
Sindbad the Sailor,.The Twentieth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? And aloes-wood, to boot, he brought and caskets full of pearls And priceless rubies
and the like of costly gems and bright;.On the morrow they (199) returned to their place, as of their wont, and betook themselves to eating and
drinking and merry-making and sporting till the last of the day, when Sindbad bade them hearken to his relation concerning his sixth voyage, the
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which (quoth he) is of the most extraordinary of pleasant stories and the most startling [for that which it compriseth] of tribulations and disasters.
Then said he,.Mamoun (El) and Zubeideh, i. 199..Here they halted and took up their lodging with the old man, who questioned the husband of his
case and that of his brother and the reason of their journey, and he said, 'I purpose to go with my brother, this sick man, to the holy woman, her
whose prayers are answered, so she may pray for him and God may make him whole by the blessing of her prayers.' Quoth the villager, 'By Allah,
my son is in a parlous plight for sickness and we have heard that the holy woman prayeth for the sick and they are made whole. Indeed, the folk
counsel me to carry him to her, and behold, I will go in company with you. And they said, 'It is well.' So they passed the night in that intent and on
the morrow they set out for the dwelling of the holy woman, this one carrying his son and that his brother..Now there was before us a high
mountain, (200) rising [abruptly] from the sea, and the ship fell off into an eddy, (201) which bore it on till presently it struck upon the skirt (202)
of the mountain and broke in sunder; whereupon the captain came down [from the mast], weeping, and said, 'God's will be done! Take leave of one
another and look yourselves out graves from to-day, for we have fallen into a predicament (203) from which there is no escape, and never yet hath
any been cast away here and come off alive.' So all the folk fell a-weeping and gave themselves up for lost, despairing of deliverance; friend took
leave of friend and sore was the mourning and lamentation; for that hope was cut off and they were left without guide or pilot. (204) Then all who
were in the ship landed on the skirt of the mountain and found themselves on a long island, whose shores were strewn with [wrecks], beyond count
or reckoning, [of] ships that had been cast away [there] and whose crews had perished; and there also were dry bones and dead bodies, heaped upon
one another, and goods without number and riches past count So we abode confounded, drunken, amazed, humbling ourselves [in supplication to
God] and repenting us [of having exposed ourselves to the perils of travel]; but repentance availed not in that place..Then he kept them under
guard, and when the morning morrowed, he referred their case to El Hejjaj, who caused bring them before him and enquiring into their affair, found
that the first was the son of a barber-surgeon, the second of a [hot] bean-seller and the third of a weaver. So he marvelled at their readiness of
speech (82) and said to his session-mates, "Teach your sons deportment; (83) for, by Allah, but for their ready wit, I had smitten off their heads!".?
? ? ? ? Would God thou knewst what I endure for love of thee and how My vitals for thy cruelty are all forspent and dead!.? ? ? ? ? And troubles,
too, forsook us, who tears like dragons' blood, O lordings, for your absence had wept at every pore..So the merchant went forth, afflicted,
sorrowful, weeping, [and wandered on along the sea-shore], till he came to a sort of divers diving in the sea for pearls. They saw him weeping and
mourning and said to him, 'What is thy case and what maketh thee weep?' So he acquainted them with his history, from first to last, whereby they
knew him and said to him, 'Art thou [such an one] son of such an one?' 'Yes,' answered he; whereupon they condoled with him and wept sore for
him and said to him, 'Abide here till we dive for thy luck this next time and whatsoever betideth us shall be between us and thee.' Accordingly, they
dived and brought up ten oysters, in each two great pearls; whereat they marvelled and said to him, 'By Allah, thy luck hath returned and thy good
star is in the ascendant!' Then they gave him ten pearls and said to him, 'Sell two of them and make them thy capital [whereon to trade]; and hide
the rest against the time of thy straitness.' So he took them, joyful and contented, and addressed himself to sew eight of them in his gown, keeping
the two others in his mouth; but a thief saw him and went and advertised his mates of him; whereupon they gathered together upon him and took
his gown and departed from him. When they were gone away, he arose, saying, 'These two pearls [in my mouth] will suffice me,' and made for the
[nearest] city, where he brought out the pearls [and repairing to the jewel- market, gave them to the broker], that he might sell them..So El Aziz
sent after his son and acquainted him with that which had passed; whereupon El Abbas called for four-and-twenty males and half a score horses
[and as many camels] and loaded the mules with pieces of silk and rags of leather and boxes of camphor and musk and the camels [and horses]
with chests of gold and silver. Moreover, he took the richest of the stuffs and wrapping them in pieces of gold-striped silk, laid them on the heads
of porters, and they fared on with the treasures till they reached the King of Baghdad's palace, whereupon all who were present dismounted in
honour of El Abbas and escorting him to the presence of King Ins ben Cais, displayed unto the latter all that they had with them of things of price.
The king bade carry all this into the harem and sent for the Cadis and the witnesses, who drew up the contract and married Mariyeh to Prince El
Abbas, whereupon the latter commanded to [slaughter] a thousand head of sheep and five hundred buffaloes. So they made the bride-feast and bade
thereto all the tribes of the Arabs, Bedouins and townsfolk, and the tables abode spread for the space of ten days..There came one day an old
woman [to the stuff-market], with a casket of precious workmanship, containing trinkets, and she was accompanied by a damsel great with child.
The old woman sat down at the shop of a draper and giving him to know that the damsel was with child by the prefect of police of the city, took of
him, on credit, stuffs to the value of a thousand dinars and deposited with him the casket as security. [She opened the casket and] showed him that
which was therein; and he found it full of trinkets [apparently] of price; [so he trusted her with the goods] and she took leave of him and carrying
the stuffs to the damsel, who was with her, [went her way]. Then the old woman was absent from him a great while, and when her absence was
prolonged, the draper despaired of her; so he went up to the prefect's house and enquired of the woman of his household, [who had taken his stuffs
on credit;] but could get no tidings of her nor lit on aught of her trace..? ? ? ? ? Yet thou repaidst me with constraint, rigour and perfidy, To which
no lover might himself on any wise resign.
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From Michaelmas Vacation 1841 to Easter Term 1842 Both Inclusive
Questoes de Direito Internacional
Richard Wagners Buhnenfestspiel Der Ring Des Nibelungen Ein Vademecum
History and Genealogy of the Habersham Family In Connection with the History Genealogy and Mention of the Families of Clay Stiles Cumming
King Elliot Milledge Maxwell Adams Houston Screvens Owens Demere Footman Ellis Washington Newell Det
Black and Gold 1938 Vol 27
Warrington in 1445 As Described in a Contemporary Rent Roll of the Legh Family in the Possession of Thomas Legh Esquire of Lyme Park
En Amerique Mes Souvenirs Et Aventures de Colon
The Transactions of the Entomological Society of London for the Year 1914
Talks on Temperance
Mocidade de Gil Vicente (O Poeta) Quadros Da Vida Portugueza Nos Seculos XV E XVI
Annual Report in Relation to the Criminal Business of the Courts of the State of Connecticut for the Year Ending July 1 1890 As Shown by the
Returns of the State Attorneys
Clovis Gosselin

legal-guide-for-starting-running-a-small-business.pdf
Page 10/10

